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Covid update 

 



I would like to thank you for all of your support this week. We have had a significant increase in the 

number of Covid cases in staff and children in school. We are hoping that we are starting to move 

out of an outbreak situation and by the end of next week we are hopeful we will be in a more stable 

position. The fact that so many of you have been regularly testing,  has meant that cases have been 
caught quickly and haven't had a chance to spread.  

As the parents of children in year 5 and 6 know we postponed the trip to High Borrans from next 

week until the 14th February. We have no plans what so ever of changing this again or cancelling it. 

It was changed because of the rise in cases that we had in school and the speed in which it was 

spreading. I made the decision to postpone it as I was concerned regarding staffing levels. If we went 

with the correct staffing I wouldn't have been able to keep the rest of the school open. Even supply 
agencies were unable to provide staff.  

NSPCC Number day 2022  

 

Number day this year is on the 4th February. On this day we will be looking at all things math related 

with a focus on the understanding of money. As part of this day we would like to create a loose 

change trail around school. Each class will have a loose change box in their classroom that we will 

collect any small change. This will be all collected together and used to create a trail around the 

school site with all children taking part. As well as that, there will be lots of other exciting events 
going on throughout the day- we will keep you informed via future newsletters.  



Fundraising 

 

Thank you so much for all of the support you have given to our recent fundraising events and a 

special thank you to friends of Christ Church who are doing a fantastic job planning future events. All 

of the money raised will go directly into the school fund. School fund is kept separate from the 

school budget and will be used for curriculum resources that can directly support the children in the 

classroom. I am adding a section to the newsletter to share with you all money raised and exactly 

what we are spending it on.  

The first thing we are looking at buying is school atlases for use in the Geography lessons that all 

children in Key Stage one and two take part in. We are collecting quotes so that I can make sure we 
are getting the best possible deal. Once I have final figures I will share them with you.  

I hope you have a lovely weekend and see you all on Monday 

Thank you 

Mrs. Bradford 


